Freedom of Information Act 2000 – fines for absence
Your request for information has now been considered.  The Council holds the following information. 

You asked:

1. How many fines were imposed by your authority for unauthorised absences from school for the last academic year 2015/2016?
Answer: 2984 (to 15/7/16)

(NB –the figures for 2015/16 are subject to change and have not been finalised)

2. Has your authority changed its practice of imposing fines following the recent test case of May 2016?
The Local Authority has not changed its code of conduct and there are no anticipated changes.  The operational process has been slightly changed and on receipt of a Penalty Notice request, a judgement on whether a child has attended regularly will be made.  Each case is then decided on the individual merits.

3. If your practice DID change how many unauthorized absences were reported during this period from May 2016 but did not result in fines?
No records are kept of the notices passed back to schools and were not actioned.  Therefore this letter acts as a refusal notice under section 17.1 of the Freedom of Information Act 2000 because, in accordance with section 1.1 of the Act, this information is not held by Leicester City Council.

You may re-use the information under an Open Government Licence.
If you are dissatisfied with the handling of your request please write to: 

Information Governance and Risk 
Leicester City Council

Legal Services
4th Floor, Rutland Wing

City Hall

115 Charles Street

Leicester
LE1 1FZ

e-mail: info.requests@leicester.gov.uk
